Lebanon, Maine Select Board
Town Office Conference Room
Minutes —Meeting 4

Thursday, December 26, 2019

Members Present Others Present

Charles Russell - Chairman David White

Paul Philbrick - Selectman James Duprie

Laura Bragg - Selectman Paul Nadeau

Corinna Cole - Selectman TARDY Deb Wilson

Jeffrey Adams - Vice Chair EXCUSED Tim Bragdon & Atty Fredette

For complete meeting minutes please view the meeting in full at https://www.youtube.com/c/TownofLebanon

5:30 Pledge of Allegiance

5:31 Chief Merrill, Fire Dept. update. Discussion of purchasing 2 new gas meters. The Chief provided a
report from Cummings, evaluation for the motor for engine 143. Chairman Russell discussed another
mechanic that could possibly do the work. Chairman Russell requested the Chief start to turn in time
cards.

5:50 Paul Nadeau addressed the FD being at Minors Dairy Bar on Sunday. Mr. Neadeau waited at the
Fire Dept. for 50 minutes for a fire permit before the people on duty came back to the station. The Chief
stated that they are allowed to take the ambulance for a meal break and in this case, they were ata
Community Event supporting the Community. He states that they are allowed to take the ambulance
because if there is a call, they can move directly the call. He also states that this was before 9am, which
is the time that you are able to come get a permit. David White agrees with Mr. Nadeau. Chairman
Russell, Selectman Bragg and Selectman Philbrick agree that this should be allowed. All agree that fire
department vehicles are not to be used for personal business.

6:00 AP Warrant is $25,387.48

6:01 Paperwork — discussion on printer and/or ink for code department. The BOS discussed the Fire
Dept. gas meters, training and calibration.

6:05 Tim Bragdon read a statement about his business and being grandfathered. Attorney Fredette went
over the facts of the case. (6:25 Selectmen Cole arrived) There was discussion about the interpretation
of the law.

6:30 Old Business — The BOS gave Selectmen Philbrickpermission to move ahead with the finalization of
the transfer of the Old Town Hall to the American Legion. The Noise Ordinance and the Comprehensive
Plan will not be addressed this week. Selectman Bragg would like to schedule times to meet with
Department Heads about the budgets.

6:40 Deborah Wilson wants to be sure that the Comprehensive Plan will be discussed at next week’s
BOS Meeting.

6:45 Selectman Bragg motioned to adjourn. Selectman Philbrick seconded. Vote taken; vote carried.



